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Please respond to ltheobalt

To All Faculty, Staff and Students:

To the Campus Community:
 
In my previous post we sent an incorrect version of the Stony Brook
University Senate resolution on New York State Budget Cuts.  The
correct wording is below.  
 
We will be meeting with state legislators in the next few weeks
pointing to the dire consequences of these cuts for the state as a
whole and for Stony Brook University's education and research
missions hoping to convince the state legislature to reverse some or
all of these measures. If you would like to help in our effort,
please reply to this message.

Michael Schwartz
President, Stony Brook University Senate
Professor of Sociology
University at Stony Brook
Stony Brook NY 11794
Phone: (cell) 516 356-4078
 
Proposed SBU Senate Resolution on the Effect of the NYS budget cuts 

Whereas, the proposed level of budget cuts to SUNY would
significantly reduce Stony Brook University's reputation and standing
in the academic world by causing a serious loss of quality faculty
that will make the recruitment of new talent (faculty and students)
almost impossible, and will undermine its high quality academic
programs , and

Whereas, the proposed level of budget reductions would significantly
reduce the course offerings available to undergraduate students,
lengthen the time they need to graduate, increase the cost of their
education, and increase the size of courses to a level that is not
conducive to quality education, and

Whereas, the proposed cuts to support graduate education,
specifically the reduction in tuition scholarships and failure to
cover the cost of the required tuition increase, will rob New York
State and the nation of the educated professionals who will be needed
to play a significant role in resolving the current fiscal, health
and social crises that are likely to last for some time, and

Whereas, the educated workforce provided by Stony Brook University is
a necessary investment in New York State's future and an engine of
economic productivity that it sorely needs, and

Whereas, the decision to have New York State retain 80% of the
annualized tuition increase is in effect a state tax and an
unconscionable burden placed on students to solve the state's budget
crisis, and



Whereas, the introduction of a tithe on Research Foundation funds
will curtail the targeted research supported by these funds, which
are of great benefit to New York State,

Therefore, be it resolved that the entire tuition increase be
returned to Stony Brook that generated these funds, and

Be it further resolved that full tuition waivers be reinstated for
university funded teaching assistants and graduate assistants, and
for eligible research assistants, and

Be it further resolved that an adequate number of tuition
scholarships to support high quality graduate education be provided,
and

Be it further resolved that sufficient funds be provided to ensure
the availability of an adequate number of courses for undergraduate
students to avoid an increase in the time and cost of their
education, and that will not require the size of their courses to be
increased to a level that is not commensurate with high quality
education, and
 
Be it further resolved that New York State government recognize that
public higher education is an investment in its future and is a major
engine of economic productivity, and that it needs to provide the
resource support necessary for the quality of its academic and
research programs.


